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Recent Baptisms

Sept 12th: €925.
 (This amount only reflects money 
collected at mass and does not include 
what people have donated online or by 
standing order) As always, Thank you 
for your generosity.

Offertory Collection
Reminder

First Penance for St. Mary’s National 
School, Enniskeane will be on Mon-
day Sept 20th at 7.30pm in Enniskeane 
Church.

Thought for the day
“The best teachers are those who show 
you where to look, but don’t tell you 
what to see.”

Baptisms
If you would like to book a baptism, 
please contact the parish office. A list of 
available dates are on the parish website. 
www.enniskeaneparish.ie

We welcome to our parish community

Róisín  and Orla Hennessy Ardkilleen
Fíadh Shannon Castletown-Kenneigh
Ciarán Walsh Kilmoylerane 

Who were baptised recently.

Gougane Sunday

The annual pilgrimage in honour of St. 
Finbarr will take place on Sunday 26th 
September in Gougane Barra.
Rosary will be recited at 2:30pm and 
Mass will be celebrated by Bishop 
Fintan Gavin at 3pm. The homily will 
be preached by Fr. John Heinhold CC, 
Bantry.
People attending are asked to follow 
current government guidance in relation 
to social distancing between household 
groups and wearing of face coverings.

Envelopes and funds
Many thanks to the people who are 
helping to drop off boxes of collection 
envelopes to people’s homes. And thanks 
to all the households who use them 
regularly. They do make a big difference 
to our parish funds – especially as they 
us reclaim income tax from Revenue. 
(If you’d like a set of envelopes please 
email or call the parish office.) This en-
velopes also contains the four quarterly 
envelopes for the support of the priests. 
In recent days, we have also posted out 
the dues envelopes to households who 
don’t use the weekly envelopes. Again, 
sincere thanks for your generosity. 
If you’d prefer, you are welcome to use 
the online donate button on the parish 
website where you can make a donation 
to either the parish or the priests. See the 
parish website enniskeaneparish.ie

Wedding plans
Couples planning to get married in 
church have four essential steps to take:-
-- a recommended pre-marrriage course 
(they’re online now at www.accord.ie )
– give at least three months notice to 
the civil registrar ( https://www2.hse.ie/
births-deaths-and-marriages/ )
-- each person meets the priest of the 
parish you are living in at the time of the 
marriage to complete church pre-mar-
riage papers at least two months before 
the wedding date
– meet the priest who is celebrating the 
Marriage ceremony with you to plan the 
ceremony (before you make any deci-
sions about printing, music etc)
Attendees: At this time the governments 
Covid plan restricts the number of guests 
at a wedding to 100. (Due to change in 
late Oct.)

Ordination to Diaconate
On Sat next, Ronan Sheehan, a native 
of our neighbouring parish of Murragh 
and Templemartin, and a seminarian for 
our diocese, will be ordained a deacon 
by Bishop Fintan Gavin at the Cathedral 
in Cork. For Ronan, being ordained a 
deacon brings him very close to being 
ordained a priest of our diocese which 
we pray will happen next year. Please re-
member Ronan in prayer as he prepares 
for this special day.
We also pray that others may follow the 
Lord’s call to discipleship as priests in 
our diocese.

Safeguarding Update

In compliance with the Catholic 
Church’s safeguarding standards, we 
recently reviewed and updated our list 
of people who require Garda Vetting 
with the assistance of the parish’s team 
of Safeguarding Representatives. There 
is an onerous amount of paperwork in- 
volved in this but we are very thankful 
to all who have been asked to apply 
for vetting and to complete the forms 
for their unquestioning cooperation. 
The Garda vetting only lasts for a short 
number of years so some people who 
have previously been vetted may need 
to apply again.
 Many thanks to all who work to ensure 
that our parish is a welcoming, happy 
and safe place for young people to be 
involved.

Congratulations
On Saturday 18th of September our 
neighbouring parish has a very impor-
tant date in their calendar. A celebra-
tion of the Bicentenary of St. Martin’s 
Church  in Farnivane. We send them our 
congratulations and well wishes.


